PLANNING & PROGRAMMING COMMITTEE

MARCH 19, 2003

SUBJECT:
REVIEW OF PROJECT DEFERRAL METHOLOLOGY FOR STATE TRANSPORTATION IMPROVEMENT PROGRAM (STIP) AMENDMENT REQUEST

ACTION:
RECEIVE AND FILE 

RECOMMENDATION

Receive and file this report on the methodology used to select projects for deferral in the STIP Amendment request approved by the MTA Board at its February 5, 2003 meeting.

ISSUE

At its February 5, 2003 special meeting, the MTA Board approved a STIP Amendment request for submission to the California Transportation Commission (CTC) (Attachment A). This STIP Amendment request deferred funding for select projects  to allow three high-priority regional transit projects to move forward with minimal schedule delay. The three high-priority projects were the Bus Fleet Improvements related to the Consent Decree, the Los Angeles Eastside Light Rail Transit project, and the San Fernando Valley East-West Bus Rapid Transitway. 
This report describes the methodology that staff used to select the projects for deferral.  

DISCUSSION

Staff identified projects to defer with the following objectives in mind: (1) make deferrals that are least likely to disrupt project schedules; (2) impact as few projects as possible; and (3) respect previous Call for Projects rankings as much as possible given the other objectives.  To accomplish the first objective, staff looked for projects that had funding in the later years of the STIP, namely FY06 and FY07.  Where possible, staff left sufficient funding in the earlier years so that the deferred project could continue design work and/or right of way activities on schedule.  This would allow the MTA time to try and find replacement funding for the FY06/FY07 monies without stopping work on the projects.  

To accomplish the second objective, staff looked for projects with the largest amounts of dollars programmed.  Deferring a fewer number of  projects was seen as less disruptive than deferring a much larger number of projects with smaller dollar amounts.  The larger dollar projects occurred in the Freeway, Arterial and Signal categories of the MTA’s Call for Projects.

To accomplish the third objective, staff looked at projects in these three Call for Project categories generally starting with the lowest scoring project first and moving upward – looking for the highest dollar projects funded in FY06 or FY07.  For the Freeway category, staff used the highway working priorities submitted to the Board at the February 5, 2003 meeting also shown in Attachment A.  

Once the Chief Executive Officer had approved the staff recommendation and before the February 5, 2003 special Board meeting, staff contacted the sponsors of the projects recommended for deferral.  These sponsors were Caltrans, the County of Los Angeles, the City of Los Angeles, and the City of Pomona.

NEXT STEPS

Staff will continue to pursue replacement funding for the deferred projects and periodically report back to the Board of Directors on opportunities for such replacement funding.
Attachment A:
  Board Report from February 5, 2003 Board Meeting
Prepared by:      Carol Inge, Deputy Executive Officer
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